
Regular Board Meeting March 7, 2005 
 
 
The Parsons City Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, March 7, 2005 at 
7:00 P.M. at the city meeting room.  Mayor Tim Boaz called the meeting to order Roll 
Call: 
Present                         Absent 
Betty Bell                      
Bonnie Butler               
Mark Davis 
Harold Fisher 
Joseph Fisher 
Bobby Rainey              
Joe Don White 
 
Motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes and to approve them as handed out 
by, Joe Don White, Second by Betty Bell. 
Vote:  All Ayes  
                                                                                                                                                                              
 Motion to approve financial statements for January 2005 by Bonnie Butler, Second by    
 Mark Davis Vote:  All Ayes. 
 
Community   Forum:  
Wendy Arnold representing several young people at the meeting came before the Board 
requesting a place for them to Skate Broad.  Mayor Boaz said that this would be look 
into.      
 
Communications from Mayor: 
Curfew for minors-Mayor handed out a section of the Charter 11-704. Curfew for minors 
It shall be unlawful for any minor, under the age of eighteen (18) years, to be abroad at 
night between 11:00 P.M. unless going directly to or from a lawful activity or upon a 
legitimate errand for, or accompanied by a parent, guardian, or other adult person having 
lawful custody of such minor. (1970 Code, § 10-224) Mayor stated that he had ask that 
the Police Officers to enforce this. 
 
Reports from Committees; 
Bonnie Butler reported on the Downtown Project or sidewalk project. She state that an 
add has been out in the local papers for architects or engineering firms.  This will be 
decide upon at a later date. 
 
Old Business: 

1. Second reading on Ordinance No# 225 An Ordinance establishing a 
Community Life Advisory Council.  Motion to pass this ordinance on second 
reading by Bonnie Butler. Second by Bobby Rainey Vote:  All Aye 

2.  Discussion on yard sales-no   action  
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New Business: 
 

1. Sarah Spalding ask that a street located in Timberglade Sub- Division be reopened 
and name Bob Spalding Cove. 
In a previous meeting minutes state that Mr. Bob Spalding came before Council on 
December 2nd 1996 to request that this street be closed because they were having 
problems with people going down the dead in road and distributing him. The 
Council voted to close the road. (See attached from Minutes) 
Motion by Bonnie Butler to rescinded the previous motion in 1998 and allow this 
road to be reopened and name Bob Spalding Cove. Second by Betty Bell Vote: All 
aye. 
 

 
2. First Reading on Ordinance No# 226 An Ordinance entitled An Ordinance    

Authorizing Conveyance of Real Estate to Jeremy Pearcy and Jonathan 
Pearcy. 
Motion by   Bonnie Butler to pass this ordinance on 1st reading. Second by Betty 
Bell Vote:  All Ayes 
 
Mayor Boaz informed the Council that he had met with Mr. Bill Brown and his 
wife concerning the closing of the Parsons Airport at Attorney Rick Wood’s 
Office. Since a previous Mayor had extended the lease without doing an Ordinance 
or bringing it before the Council,   Mr. Woods stated that City doesn’t have a lease 
with Mr. Brown.  Mr. Brown and his wife are working out another proposal on the 
Airport property and will bring it back in a couple of weeks for consideration. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Mark Davis.  Second by Joe Don White. Vote All Ayes     

 
 
 

_______________________ 
Tim David Boaz, Mayor 
 
__________________________ 
Judy Daugherty, City Recorder 


